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Health Canada requests that the College share their information about adverse events following 
immunization (AEFI) for COVID-19 vaccines. 
 
Attached below is a message from Health Canada regarding Adverse Events and COVID-19 
Immunization Update from Health Canada for Healthcare Professionals. 
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Dear Healthcare Professional: 
  
Following our authorization of two COVID-19 vaccines in December, we are now closely 
monitoring their post-market safety and effectiveness. As part of our commitment to keep 
Canadians informed, we are publishing information about adverse events following immunization 
(AEFI) and would like to share with you and your members the new Adverse events following 
immunization (AEFI) for COVID-19 vaccines report. This report, which will be updated on a weekly 
basis, includes information about cases received by the Public Health Agency of Canada’s 
Canadian Adverse Events Following Immunization Surveillance System (CAEFISS) and Health 
Canada’s Canada Vigilance program. 
  
Please visit Health Canada’s COVID-19 vaccines and treatments regulatory portal to access the 
information for patients and healthcare professionals for all authorized COVID-19 vaccines and 
treatments.  In addition, please widely share this update with your members and consider linking 
the Health Professionals web page to your websites as it is regularly updated.  
  
Health Canada will continue to share these updates on a regular basis in order to assist healthcare 
professionals to quickly identify new COVID-19 information. As always, please feel free to contact 
me if you have any questions. 
  
Regards, 
 
Kelly Robinson 
Director General Marketed Health Products Directorate   
 
 
  

https://health-infobase.canada.ca/covid-19/vaccine-safety/
https://health-infobase.canada.ca/covid-19/vaccine-safety/
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fcovid-vaccine.canada.ca%2F&data=04%7C01%7Cfalefebvre%40fmrac.ca%7Ceef6f5038f2d4ca0312608d8b40cd1dc%7Ce91ebf89c7c7485f9a044de3d46e0229%7C1%7C0%7C637457314444061440%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=b7maZ9N9Tm%2BswxyNnF2Vbw4eoOEVRSFaiyzIJ%2B7hjs4%3D&reserved=0
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.canada.ca%2Fen%2Fpublic-health%2Fservices%2Fdiseases%2F2019-novel-coronavirus-infection%2Fhealth-professionals.html&data=04%7C01%7Cfalefebvre%40fmrac.ca%7Ceef6f5038f2d4ca0312608d8b40cd1dc%7Ce91ebf89c7c7485f9a044de3d46e0229%7C1%7C0%7C637457314444071429%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=KYCInJcdfnpuZ1JjF1knP9r3Y43a2Kd39t3hmobzQGY%3D&reserved=0

